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Children’s Trust Board


Notes of meeting on 30th January 2007

	Attendees:

Apologies: -

CC
	Dave Hill (DH - Chair), Paul Ballatt (PB), Angela Gibson (AG), Don King (DK), Linda Taylor (LT), Malcolm Cameron (MCa) (for Graeme Thomson), Mark Clenaghan (MCl), Sally McEnhill (SM), Ray Hautot (RH), Andy Redfearn (AR), Chris Parsloe (CP), Cllr Debbie Shears (DS), Dave Marris (DM), Ian Newman (IN), Susanne Baccini (SB - for Chris Frost), Clare Gummett (CG), Keith Shipman (KS - for item 4), Marie Wright (MW - for item 4), Denise Hobbs (DHo - notetaker)

Helen Lincoln (HL), Janet Martin (JM), Chris Frost (CF), Graeme Thomso (GT), Cllr Oonagh Moulton (OM)

Angela McGinlay, Ben Harris, Gillian Dickinson, Leanne Wallder, Peta Campbell, Dee Jupp, Samantha Ghulam, Sandra Garvey, Lorraine Burke, Christian Browning, Morag Plank



	
	Action

	1.  Apologies for absence

The above apologies were noted.  AR would attend future Children’s Trust Board meetings instead of Barbara Cluer.  


	

	2. Minutes / matters arising from previous meeting 

DH welcomed new attendees and advised that the Children’s Trust Board was also the Thematic Partnership for Children and Young People.  

JAR Preparation – PB advised had liaised with GT regarding the content of the JAR survey of children and young people.

Launch of report of the Director of Public Health for 2006 – DH will chase Ian Birnbaum about the action plan as he had not received it.  DH agreed to distribute the plan to members as soon it was received.


	DH

	Terms of Reference – draft work programme
Terms of Reference (TOR)

PB advised that he had not received any additional comments from Board members on the terms of reference.  The final draft of the document was circulated with the agenda and PB asked for any final comments.  

AG advised that her job title was incorrect and should be Executive Director- Merton. AG said that the LAA was not mentioned very much in the document and she thought there should be more emphasis on it as was going to be monitored by the Board.  It was agreed to strengthen the wording in paragraph 4.4 of the document.


	PB

PB

	AR said that the document did not seem to articulate how the different groups feed into the Board.  DH advised that there was a separate document called the Architecture of Groups which detailed this information.  PB agreed to send the Architecture of Groups document to AR and to attach it to the TOR as an appendix.  

CG advised that in 2.1 Community and Voluntary Sector should be changed to Community Engagement Network.

LT advised that her job title should be Chief Executive, Connexions South London.

RH advised that there could be confusion under 2.2 as to who the elected members were.  It was agreed this should be changed to elected members of the Council.

It was agreed that the changes would be made to the document and the document would then be published as the formal TOR.

Work Programme

PB advised that paragraph 5 of the TOR mentions an annual work programme.  The draft work programme for 2007 was circulated with the agenda.  The programme would also need to incorporate a set of business items from month to month for specific meetings. One of the drivers was to demonstrate the work in progress for this group.  For example in the next meeting it was proposed to look at proposals for governance arrangements for Children’s Centres.  There would be other standing items needed to be put in.  PB proposed that at the meeting after the JAR inspection, time was spent on looking at the role and clarity of this group eg relationship between Children Trust Board and Children and Young People’s Partnership.

DH suggested that the work programme should include something on Connexions transition.  PB advised that joint commissioning would be discussed at the next meeting in April and this would be touched upon under that item.  DK and SM identified the need to add 14-19 issues into the agenda.

DH advised that there might be other things to be added to the forward plan.  A number of the items might also require preparation to be carried out well before the dates given.

PB advised of the need to develop a way of servicing the Board.  One of the proposed Merton growth items was to establish a post to progress this.  It was hoped to recruit to this post in the next financial year.

The content of the work programme was discussed and amendments suggested.  

DH advised that PB was the point of contact for the programme and PB would adjust the programme to reflect comments made and look at putting in a further column to show lead responsibility and other links to other groups’ work plans.


	PB

PB

PB

PB

PB

PB

PB

PB



	4. Champions and Challengers associated with the Children & Young People Plan 2006-2009 - feedback on 2nd quarter
Details of the outcomes were circulated with the agenda.  KS advised was updating for the 2nd quarter and the aims had been reviewed at the Children and Young People Strategic Partnership meeting on 14 December.  Attendees at that meeting had discussed the detail and the process.  It was found that everyone had still not been using the same templates.  However, since then have made sure that all the aims were recorded on same templates.  KS advised that some Champions and Challengers meetings did take place but some didn’t, largely because the meetings couldn’t fit into the timescales.  E-mails were being sent out for the next round to ensure the champion and challenger meetings took place.  KS went through the detail of the progress achieved for each of the outcomes.

The progress was discussed.  DH suggested a summary be compiled when reviewing progress in the future to show whether the progress of the outcomes was red, amber or green.  

DH advised that some of the targets were now included in the LAA as stretch targets.  PB advised that once the final LAA outcomes had been agreed with GoL, the next stage would be to put together the delivery plan and the voluntary sector would be involved in that delivery.


	PB



	5.  Update on JAR preparation
PB advised that the Self Assessment for the main JAR inspection and the position statement for the enhanced Youth Service inspection were delivered on time to the inspectors.  PB advised that some of the Board members would have received a copy of these documents already.  For those who hadn’t and would like a copy PB had some CDs for Board members to take at the meeting and more copies were being produced.

The analysis week would focus on the evidence submitted.  The draft timetabling was being worked on but after the analysis week the inspectors might decide not to pursue some of the interviews set up.  There are currently 30+ neighbourhood study visits arranged for the inspectors during the first week of the field work when inspectors would have the opportunity to speak to service users, staff and local managers.  PB hoped that all Board members had seen some of the communications on the JAR process which had been sent out. CP asked if future leaflets could avoid using acronyms as some staff may not be aware what the acronyms stood for.

PB advised that in addition to the neighbourhood study, a series of interviews and focus groups would be held with inspectors.  The relevant officers, colleagues and elected members would be briefed on the interview process.

PB advised that some officers would also be involved in the Corporate Assessment in addition to the JAR.  PB advised that inspectors didn’t want to have too much duplication but some officers may be asked to attend separate CA and JAR interviews.

PB expressed his thanks to members of the Board who had contributed to the self assessment.

PB said that the relevant officers involved in interviews would receive details of the draft programme over the next week or so.

SM queried an e-mail she had received incorrectly regarding submission of a file.  PB asked if SM could tell him who had sent the e-mail.


	SM

	6.  Update on Local Area Agreement - Children and Young People 

PB advised that the final submission had been sent in and circulated a copy of the children and young people’s block of the final LAA.  The document had 13 indicators for the CYP block and 6 of these were classed as stretch targets although the final decision about the 12 overall stretch targets decision hasn’t yet been made and would be made by the Chair of the Partnership.  The Partnership submitted 14 targets which would be reduced to 12 and therefore the CYP block may lose one of its targets.

PB went through the details of all of the 13 indicators.  An action plan for each of the targets would need to be produced which would be monitored by the Board.  DH advised each stretch target would receive pump priming of £26k for each year for 3 years.

AK asked what was the process for the funding received from stretch targets to come down to voluntary sector members who may have helped achieve the target.  PB advised that earlier in the LAA process leads for each block had been asked to draft how the pump priming money might be used and details of this needed to be agreed when putting together the delivery plan.

AG asked how the reward funding would be allocated.  DH advised that no decision had been made on the reward money and how it would be spent and it was for the Partnership and Executive Groups to agree what would be done with the money.  PB advised that needed to achieve at least 60% of target to get at least some of the reward funding.  DS advised that she would be lobbying for the allocation of the rewards received from the Children’s Block targets to come to the agencies involved.  It was agreed that PB should check with Finance and GoL to ensure the detail of the funding streams was accurate. 

 
	PB



	7.  Update from the Priorities meeting
DH advised that the authority has an annual performance assessment (APA) similar to the self assessment completed for the JAR.  If an authority has a JAR in a particular year it doesn’t have to complete an APA that year.  Therefore in 2007 Merton will be having a JAR so will not need to complete an APA.  Overlaid into the APA is the priorities meeting which is a conversation with GoL and the standards agency run by Capita who are given the task to come into every authority to check standards being set are correct.  The Merton priorities meeting took place on 20 December and was chaired by GoL.  The meeting was a very education target focused meeting.  Some of the things discussed are now reflected in the LAA.  DH advised that there was currently a cross London discussion taking place as to whether the priorities meeting should be merged into the APA.

SB advised that she had attended a meeting at GOL and Merton were presented as model of good practise for having representatives from the voluntary sector and PCT at the priorities meeting.

PB advised that the final notes of the meeting had been received earlier that day and reflected amendments suggested by Merton.


	

	8.  Workforce Development Strategy

PB asked whether the Board wanted to consider whether workforce development focused in individual agencies should be broadened to include issues that face all the agencies in the Children Trust including joint training, recruitment and retention.  PB suggested setting up a group to develop a policy on workforce development in the borough.  A discussion took place on this issue and it was agreed that PB would take the lead on this issue and would send information as to how will progress this.

.
	PB

	9. Any other business
DH advised that the dates of the future meetings for the year ahead had been circulated with the agenda and asked that everyone ensure the dates were in their diaries.

PB said that it was required that the CYPP be reviewed regularly and asked how this could be done.  PB suggested that the Board should commission a review of the plan and it was agreed that PB should suggest a way forward and bring back to the meeting in April using comments from the JAR to inform the process.

IN invited Board members to an event on April 23 being held at the Albert Hall involving many children from Merton schools.

The next meeting of the Children’s Trust Board would be on Thursday 19 April 2007 at 2.00 pm at the Chaucer Centre.


	PB
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